
 
 

 

 

 

25th April 2025 

Dear parents and carers,                                                 

Welcome back!  I hope you had a lovely break.  It was wonderful to see the children again this 

week.  We have had such a great start to the summer term. 

This week we welcomed some teaching colleagues who were visiting from Sweden.  They were 

here to learn about the English education system.  They spent the morning visiting classes to 

see some of the fantastic teaching and learning that happens at Torridon.  They were really 

impressed with what they saw and have taken many ideas back to their own classrooms.  I was 

very proud to show them our lovely school, our wonderful children and the brilliant staff team 

who work here.  

Next week, Deme will be taking our Unity dancers to their very first competition.  They have 

been practising really hard, and we wish them all the best for their performance on Tuesday.   

Some of our talented musicians will be performing for their parents and carers next week.  

Guitarists are performing on Thursday morning and pianists on Friday.  Both performances will 

start at 9am.  We hope you will be able to join us. 

Megan and members of the PTA are looking forward to seeing you on Friday for a cup of tea or 

coffee and to hear your thoughts and ideas about upcoming summer events.  Everyone is 

welcome.  We hope to see you there. 

I hope you have a super weekend. 

Best wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher  

Rights Respecting School 
We have been focusing on Earth Day which links to Article 6 and Article 

24. We discussed how a healthy environment supports their right to life 

and the best possible health, including access to clean water, nutritious 

food, and fresh air. We also shared ideas on how we can protect the 

Earth by recycling, reducing plastic use and planting trees. By doing 

this, we hope to support the rights of all children around the world and 

create a better, healthier future for everyone.  
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 PTA Dates 

PTA Coffee Morning - Friday, 2nd May 

Please join us for an informal PTA meeting at school next Friday at 9am – 

all are welcome! Enjoy a home baked treat and hot drink free of charge, 

get to know other parents/carers, and learn about how you can get 

involved with upcoming PTA events: 

• Sunday, 8th June – Kids’ Fun Run in Forster Memorial Park 

• Friday, 20th June – INSET Day at LEGOLAND 

• Sunday, 6th July – Summer Fair 

Can you help make the 2025 Summer Fair possible? Please join our 

WhatsApp group and check out our comprehensive review of the 2024 

Summer Fair here.  

We hope to see you next Friday! 

Forest School – Summer Term Kit List 
As the weather will hopefully begin to improve for the summer term, we would like 

to inform you of a forest school kit list for your child for when it will be too hot to 

wear waterproof trousers. Your child should bring the following to school in a bag 

on their forest school day: 

- Welly boots 
- Lightweight waterproof jacket 
- Long sleeved T-shirt 
- Lightweight tracksuit bottoms/leggings 
- Spare pair of socks 

 

It is really helpful if your child’s items are clearly labelled with their name. 

This kit list is to ensure school uniforms do not get damaged as we do get dirty! As 

the weather improves, please ensure your child has sun cream applied at home 

before school and that they wear a sun hat or cap. Thank you as always for your 

continued support as we incorporate Forest School into our curriculum. 



Nursery – Planting 

 

This week in Nursery, we have started our new topic 

‘We Are Growing.’ We read the story ‘Jasper’s 

Beanstalk’, and the children planted their own beans 

in forest school. In Nursery, we planted flowers in our 

mud kitchen, and we planted cress seeds too! 

 

 Resource Base – Dinosaurs 
     

The Resource Base children have been thoroughly enjoying an exploration 

of dinosaurs this week. We’ve brought these prehistoric creatures to life 

by using drama, playing with models and making footprints in 

playdough. We have started to learn about land dinosaurs’ habitats by 

making our own dioramas. We have also welcomed some exciting new 

additions to the classroom – tadpoles. The children have been captivated 

by observing them swimming around the tank.             



 Year 1 – Victorian School 
This week, we stepped back in time to find out what it 

was like to be at school in the Victorian era. The 

children were surprised at how strict their teachers 

were and at having to pay one penny to come to 

school.  

PE was a drill session, with marching and lots of 

exercises while maths was repeating and copying the 

two times table. After a while, the children decided 

that they no longer wanted to be at Victorian school, 

so they learnt about the jobs that Victorian children 

had to do and wrote applications for jobs as chimney 

sweeps, coal miners and potato harvesters.  

The children also learnt a verse of the national 

anthem and stood up to sing it to a picture of 

Queen Victoria, before learning and performing 

a wonderful paired dance. 

 

Year 2 – The Great Fire of London 
This half term, year 2 are learning all about the Great Fire of London! This week, we 

explored how the fire started. We discovered that it started in a bakery. Therefore, 

we have been busy following instructions on how to make bread. We were very 

excited to become bakers and had lots of fun exploring the features of instructions. 

We realised, whilst following them, that a good set of instructions includes 

imperative verbs which are bossy and tell us what to do and are sequenced in 

order. After carefully following the recipe, we ended up with the most delicious 

bread rolls ever!  



 Year 3 – Rotten Romans 

Our new theme this term is the ‘Rotten Romans’! We 

read a gruesome, grisly myth called ‘Romulus and 

Remus, the boys who founded Rome’. Then, we acted 

out the story. Take a look at some of our ferocious 

facial expressions…  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 – Drama 

To engage with our new text, ‘Odd and the Frost 

Giants’, we role played Odd’s memory of his father 

dying during a sea-raid which is told in Chapter 1.  

Odd’s father did not die in the glory of battle; he 

died because he dived into the water to save a 

pony. We showed that we understood Odd’s 

unusual character by merely shrugging when he 

was told the news that his father had died. 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 – Gracious Greeks 
 

This term, our theme is ‘Gracious 

Greeks’. The children have used 

drama to explore and enhance their 

learning. They actively participated 

by role-playing as King Midas and 

the Satyr, bringing the myth to life 

through their performances. Their 

enthusiasm and creativity shone 

through as they experimented with different emotions and 

expressions, making the learning experience both fun and 

memorable. 

 

 

 Year 6 – History 
Year 6 children have begun their new topic: 

‘Significant Monarchs’. To make links, they started 

by interpreting various sources from different 

historical times and hypothesing on new areas of 

learning. They used other secondary sources to learn 

about William the Conqueror and the significance of 

his reign. Children were fascinated with what they found out today about the 

Battle of Hastings and the history of the Domesday book.They explained some of 

the qualities that enabled William I to win the war against Harold, and they also 

wrote down questions of what they would have included in the Domesday book. 

 

 

  

 

 

 



Forest School News 
 

We started our week off by celebrating Earth Day on Tuesday. Children from 2E and 4S made 

100 wildflower seed bombs to scatter around our local community.  

 

Nursery and Reception planted runner beans in pots which will grow in their classrooms as 

they continue their learning based on the stories of Jasper’s Beanstalk and Jack and the 

Beanstalk. 

 

Year 4 children have been fascinated by the activity in the pond this week, with 4L being the 

current newt champions by finding an amazing 12 newts living in our pond. 

  

We have also enjoyed some Forest School yoga in the sunshine. 

 

 

 



Dates for Your Diary 

Tuesday 29th April  
Year 3 trip to British Museum  
Resource Base to Pizza Express 
UNITY dance competition  

Wednesday 30th April  Year 5 art workshop  
Thursday 1st May  9am Guitar performance  for parents and carers 
Friday 2nd May 9am Piano performance for parents and carers 

9am PTA coffee morning  
Monday 5th May  SPRING BANK HOLIDAY 
Thursday 8th May  9am SEND Coffee morning – language development 
Friday 9th May Year 5 Ancient Greece workshop in school 

Monday 12th May 
Nursery to Horniman butterfly house 
Year 2 to Tower Bridge 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th May Year 6 SATs week 
Thursday 15th May Family Film Night  
Friday 16th May Year 2 football tournament  
Monday 19th May 9am Woodwind performance for parents and carers 

Tuesday 20th May  
Year 5 and 6 boys’ cricket tournament  
Family Film Night  

Wednesday 21st May  Reception Bug Man visit 
Thursday 22nd May Year 5 and 6 girls’ cricket tournament  
Friday 23rd May PTA fundraiser – non uniform day 
Monday 26th – Friday 30th May HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Sunday 8th June Family Fun Run (Forster Park) 
Tuesday 10th June Year 5 and year 6 hockey tournament  

Friday 20th June 
INSET Day 
PTA Trip to Legoland  

Wednesday 25th June OPAL playdate 3:15 – 4:15pm 
Tuesday 1st July  Year 6 secondary transition day 
Wednesday 2nd July  Year 6 Royal Opera House Project  
Sunday 6th July PTA - Summer Fair 
Week beginning Monday 7th July Whole School Assessment Week  
Tuesday 8th July  Summer Music Concert 
Monday July 14th Nursery and Reception  Sports Day 
Tuesday 15th July Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day 
Wednesday 16th July  5.00pm Year 6 prformance  
Thursday 17th July 9.00am Year 6 performance  
Friday 18th July  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 Sports Day 
Tuesday 22nd July Last Day of Summer Term (2pm finish) 

 

 



SEND Workshops 
 

 

 

 



Weekly Attendance 

 
Well done to those who won the attendance cups this week! Remember that our whole school 

target is 97%! 

Open Mornings 
 

Class  AttendanceAttendan ce Class Attendance Class Attendance  

1M 83%  3A 100% 

 

5C 95%  

1N 95%  3G 95%  5L 93%  

1W 98% 

 

3S 95%  5V 90%  

2S 96%  4K 96%  6A 92%  

2SW 96%  4L 96%  6L 98% 

 
2E 96%  4S 95%  6R 91%  



STARS OF THE WEEK 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Phoebe  For sharing her ideas during carpet time and being very helpful during tidy up time. Well 

done, Phoebe! 😊   

Nursery AM  Klesti  For playing nicely with his friends and being kind and caring to others. Well done, Klesti! 😊   

Nursery PM  Kallie  For being very helpful during tidy up time and being kind to her friends. Well done, Kallie! 

😊   

Blue Class  Kamaiyah-Rose  For being such a kind friend to others and for always putting her best effort into writing tasks. 
Keep it up, Kamaiyah-Rose!  

Red Class  Yazmin For settling in beatufully to red class and Torridon! Keep up the positive attitude Yazmin! 😊 

Yellow Class  Kimora  For always having a positive attitude to school and her learning. Well done!  

1M  Yasviny  For working hard on her target to use finger spaces and for always being polite. Keep it up, 

Yasviny! 😊   

1N  Victory  For joining us full-time in the classroom with a big smile and so much enthusiasm. She has 

been putting lots of effort into all of her learning too. Keep up the great work! 😊   

1W  Kyro  For making a great start at Torridon this week. He has been a friendly addition to our class!   

2E  Louie  For having an amazing first week at Torridon. It has been so lovely having him as part of the 

class. Welcome Louie! 😊   

2S  Ryan  For his fabulous contributions during our class discussions and for taking time and care when 

completing his learning. Well done Ryan. Keep it up! 😊   

2SW  Glory  For her hard work and resilience. She is always ready to take on new tasks and tries her very 

best with her learning. Well done Glory. Keep it up! 😊   

3A  Mia and Arslan   For settling so well into their new school and class. You have both been so helpful, friendly 
and confident this week. Welcome to 3A – we are very lucky to have you!   

3G Melinda  For her fantastic attitude towards learning and for trying her best during maths. Keep up the 

good learning! 😊   

3S  Inayah  For using her imagination during her cold write. Well done! 😊   

4K  Owais  For making a positive start to the term. He was very enthusiastic this week and engaged with 

his learning. Well done. 😊  

4L Esther  For starting the term off with a renewed focus and getting started with her learning more 
quickly. Well done, Esther! 

4S  Marek  For showing kindness and compassion to animals and nature in forest school and for a 

focused attitude in the classroom. Well done, Marek. 😊   

5C  Madison  For her participation in lessons and showing excellent leadership skills.  

5L  Yathurshan  For always completing your learning with a smile! You have a positive attitude to all aspects 

of your learning. Well done! 😊   

5V  Emmanuel  For working really hard to improve his behaviour. You’re doing a great job Emmanuel. Keep it 

up! 😊   

6A  Thashyini  For displaying excellence in maths when working with another child – using a different 
language to engage the learner. Well done for celebrating our DIVERSITY!  

6L  Savain  For consistently having a great attitude to learning and always being respectful and polite. 
Savain embodies every one of our Torridon values. Well done and keep it up!  

6R  Patricia  For demonstrating focus and determination in all areas of the curriculum and developing her 
confidence when sharing her ideas during class discussions. Well done.  

RB Blue  Elliot  For coming back to school with excellent focus and for doing so well in his reading 
comprehension.  Well done Elliot!!  

RB Green  Jarelle  For coming back from the Easter break with a thirst to learn. His focus and engagement have 
been exceptional. Well done Jarelle!!   

  



Parent Support and Workshops  

 

 

 

 

 



Opera Tasters – Blackheath Halls 



Online Safety 


